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(iii) Will not unduly delay the pro-
ceeding; and

(iv) Does not seek privileged informa-
tion.

(4) The burden of showing that dis-
covery should be allowed is on the
party seeking discovery.

(5) The presiding officer may grant
discovery subject to a protective order
under § 27.24.

(e) Depositions. (1) If a motion for dep-
osition is granted, the presiding officer
shall issue a subpoena for the depo-
nent, which may require the deponent
to produce documents. The subpoena
shall specify the time and place at
which the deposition will be held.

(2) The party seeking to depose shall
serve the subpoena in the manner pre-
scribed in § 27.8.

(3) The deponent may file a motion to
quash the subpoena or a motion for a
protective order within ten days of
service.

(4) The party seeking to depose shall
provide for the taking of a verbatim
transcript of the deposition, which it
shall make available to all other par-
ties for inspection and copying.

(f) Each party shall bear its own
costs of discovery.

§ 27.22 Exchange of witness lists, state-
ments, and exhibits.

(a) At least 15 days before the hear-
ing or at such other time as may be or-
dered by the presiding officer, the par-
ties shall exchange witness lists, copies
of prior statements of proposed wit-
nesses, and copies of proposed hearing
exhibits, including copies of any writ-
ten statements that the party intends
to offer in lieu of live testimony in ac-
cordance with § 27.33(b). At the time
the above documents are exchanged,
any party that intends to rely on the
transcript of deposition testimony in
lieu of live testimony at the hearing, if
permitted by the presiding officer,
shall provide each party with a copy of
the specific pages of the transcript it
intends to introduce into evidence.

(b) If a party objects, the presiding
officer shall not admit into evidence
the testimony of any witness whose
name does not appear on the witness
list or any exhibit not provided to the
opposing party as provided above un-
less the presiding officer finds good

cause for the failure or that there is
not prejudice to the objecting party.

(c) Unless another party objects
within the time set by the presiding of-
ficer, documents exchanged in accord-
ance with paragraph (a) of this section
shall be deemed to be authentic for the
purpose of admissibility at the hearing.

§ 27.23 Subpoenas for attendance at
hearing.

(a) A party wishing to procure the
appearance and testimony of any indi-
vidual at the hearing may request that
the presiding officer issue a subpoena.

(b) A subpoena requiring the attend-
ance and testimony of an individual
may also require the individual to
produce documents at the hearing.

(c) A party seeking a subpoena shall
file a written request therefor not less
than 15 days before the date fixed for
the hearing unless otherwise allowed
by the presiding officer for good cause
shown. Such request shall specify any
documents to be produced and shall
designate the witnesses and describe
the address and location thereof with
sufficient particularity to permit such
witnesses to be found.

(d) The subpoena shall specify the
time and place at which the witness is
to appear and any documents the wit-
ness is to produce.

(e) The party seeking the subpoena
shall serve it in the manner prescribed
in § 27.8. A subpoena on a party or upon
an individual under the control of a
party may be served by first class mail.

(f) A party or the individual to whom
the subpoena is directed may file a mo-
tion to quash the subpoena within ten
days after service or on or before the
time specified in the subpoena for com-
pliance if it is less than ten days after
service.

§ 27.24 Protective order.

(a) A party or a prospective witness
or deponent may file a motion for a
protective order with respect to dis-
covery sought by a party or with re-
spect to the hearing, seeking to limit
the availability or disclosure of evi-
dence.

(b) In issuing a protective order, the
presiding officer may make any order
which justice requires to protect a
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party or person from annoyance, em-
barrassment, oppression, or undue bur-
den or expense, including one or more
of the following:

(1) That the discovery not be had;
(2) That the discovery may be had

only on specified terms and conditions,
including a designation of the time or
place;

(3) That the discovery may be had
only through a method of discovery
other than that requested;

(4) That certain matters not be in-
quired into, or that the scope of dis-
covery be limited to certain matters;

(5) That discovery be conducted with
no one present except persons des-
ignated by the presiding officer;

(6) That the contents of discovery or
evidence be sealed;

(7) That a deposition after being
sealed be opened only by order of the
presiding officer;

(8) That a trade secret or other con-
fidential research, development, or
commercial information, or facts per-
taining to any criminal investigation,
proceeding, or other administrative in-
vestigation not be disclosed or be dis-
closed only in a designated way; or

(9) That the parties simultaneously
file specified documents or information
enclosed in sealed envelopes to be
opened as directed by the presiding of-
ficer.

§ 27.25 Fees.
The party requesting a subpoena

shall pay the cost of the fees and mile-
age of any witness subpoenaed in the
amounts that would be payable to a
witness in a proceeding in United
States District Court. A check for wit-
ness fees and mileage shall accompany
the subpoena when served, except that
when a subpoena is issued on behalf of
the Authority, a check for witness fees
and mileage need not accompany the
subpoena.

§ 27.26 Form, filing and service of pa-
pers.

(a) Form. (1) Documents filed with the
hearing clerk shall include an original
and two copies.

(2) The first page of every pleading
and paper filed in the proceeding shall
contain a caption setting forth the
title of the action, the case number as-

signed by the hearing clerk, and a des-
ignation of the paper (e.g., motion to
quash subpoena).

(3) Every pleading and paper shall be
signed by, and shall contain the ad-
dress and telephone number of, the
party or the person on whose behalf the
paper was filed, or his or her represent-
ative.

(4) Papers are considered filed when
they are mailed. Date of mailing may
be established by a certificate from the
party or its representative or by proof
that the document was sent by cer-
tified or registered mail.

(b) Service. A party filing a document
with the hearing clerk shall, at the
time of filing, serve a copy of such doc-
ument on every other party. Service
upon any party of any document, other
than those required to be served as pre-
scribed in § 27.8, shall be made by deliv-
ering a copy or by placing a copy of the
document in the United States mail,
postage prepaid and addressed, to the
party’s last known address. When a
party is represented by a representa-
tive, service shall be made upon such
representative in lieu of the actual
party.

(c) Proof of service. A certificate of
the individual serving the document by
personal delivery or by mail, setting
forth the manner of service, shall be
proof of service.

§ 27.27 Computation of time.

(a) In computing any period of time
under this part or in an order issued
thereunder, the time begins with the
day following the act, event, or default,
and includes the last day of the period,
unless it is a Saturday, Sunday, or
legal holiday observed by the Federal
Government, in which event it includes
the next business day.

(b) When the period of time allowed
is less than seven days, intermediate
Saturdays, Sundays, and legal holidays
observed by the Federal Government
shall be excluded from the computa-
tion.

(c) When a document has been served
or issued by placing it in the mail, an
additional five days will be added to
the time permitted for any response.
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